12 May 2017

REPRESENTATIVE DIVINA GRACE C. YU
Chairperson

Committee on the Welfare of Children

RVM Building, House of Representatives
Quezon City

Dear Chairperson Yu;

The Department of Social Welfare and Development has reservations on House Bill Nos. 173, 1163
and 3887 entitled: “An Act Recognizing and Strengthening Alternative Care of Children, Providing
Incentives to Agencies Providing the Same” or the “Alternative Care of Children Act”, introduced
by Representatives Karlo Alexei Nograles and Jericho Jonas Nograles, Maria Lourdes Acosta-Alba,

and Evelina Escudero, respectively.

We are of the impression that the proposed Alternative Care of Children (ACC) is a duplication
of residential care - which to us should be the last resort, because we aim to de-institutionalize
children in residential care facility by providing alternative family care and promoting independent
living as they have the right to have a loving family who will nurture and take care of them. It is not
cost efficient on the part of the government to establish ancther form of residential care because it
entails construction of facilities, compensation of personnel, and marithly child care support.

We believe that the provision of a planned temporary substitute parental care is already covered by
Republic Act No. 10165 or the “Foster Care Act of 2012”, which is more advantageous io the
development of the child as against the institutional concept that these bills propose. We would also
recommend strengthening other existing alternative parental care arrangement i.e. legal guardianship
and adoption because family care has been proven to promote positive effects to the child’'s over-all

development.

Thank you.
Very truly yours,
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